PUBLIC NOTICE

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Pursuant to Utah §10-9a-509(1)(a)(ii), also known as the pending ordinance rule, notice is hereby given by Eureka City that the following City ordinances are being reviewed by the City Council for updates and revisions to be consistent with updates required by changes to Utah Code made by the Legislature of the state of Utah.  City staff is directed to begin the work to revise and update City ordinances involving the following:

· Subdivision Ordinance
· Construction Standards
· Streetlighting
· Road standards
· Sidewalks
· Storm drains
· Sewer standards
· Other utilities
· Consolidated Fee Schedule

Any applicant submitting a development application after February 25, 2025, in any zone will be affected.




